
 

May 2025 Board Report 

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent  
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal 
 
School Improvement 

● Our Building Leadership, Instructional Leadership, and MTSS  Teams have been very busy implementing our 
SIP action plans this month!  Here is a list of the initiatives we have been working on: 

Building Leadership Team Instructional Leadership Team MTSS Team 

May Activities - Staffulty 
Appreciation Week; Senior 
Send-Off Week; 25.26 Student 
Analysis of Conditions and 
Handbook Meetings 

May Activities - Instructional 
Demo Room - BEEP Best 
Practices; 25.26 Pretzels with a 
Purpose Planning 

Student Attendance and Behavior 
Incentives/Recognition 

 
● I have scheduled a Handbook Meeting for Parent Input for next Thursday, May 20th at 6 PM and have sent out a 

notification for any parents able to attend. 
Assessment 

● 9-11 ACT Assessment Reports have been posted.  9-11 iReady Assessments have been administered and we are 
finalizing the Panorama Survey this week.  I will have our annual assessment report ready to share in June. 

Pretzel Positives 
NBHS Shout Outs 

● Mr. Shafer for planning and running a HS Staff Escape Room Team Building Activity during our last 1 PM dismissal 
day.   

● Ms. Johnson, our Prom Coordinator, and the decorations committee for an amazing Prom!  Mrs. Hepperly and Mr. 
Kruckeberg, Mr. Cummings, and Mr. Piotrowski for the help supervising. 

● Ms. Hemmerle and our SADD organization for a successful Post-Prom - hoping we can get attendance for this event 
back up!  There were a little under 30 students there.  Also Ms. Weidhuner, Ms. Julian, Mrs. Hepperly, and a great turn 
out of parent volunteers to help run things! 

● Mrs. McClarey and Dr. Viola - For coordinating an outstanding Golden Honors Program for the Class of 2025. 
● Senior Class Sponsors Ms. McGuire and Ms. Johnson and the Class of 2025 - Salute to Seniors Week has been filled 

with lots of fun and great memories!  Mrs. McClarey and the FCCLA students for Senior Breakfast, Senior Trip, Senior 
Prank, Fun Dress-Up Days.  Friday will be Graduation Practice, Senior Walk and Senior BBQ/Field Day. 

● We had a great Staffulty Wicked Appreciation Week!   A big Shout Out for the generous donations from parents, Nacho 
Bar for lunch from the Bauman Family, Panera Bagels for breakfast from Berlin Christian Church, a cold brew Coffee 
Bar from the Knepler Family, a sweets and dessert buffet from the Loami Christian Church, and Chips and Dips! 

 
 
 

 



 

Professional Development:  I will attend the RTO Summit on May 20th 
 
 
Recommendations:   
Colton Middleton - Vocal and Instrumental Teacher 
Lindsay Johnson - HS Student Council 
Overnight Trip - FFA Officers Retreat June 23-25 

 


